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March 24, 2022  
HOA Meeting Minutes 

Meeting began at 6:45 with Pam Willis talking about Ken Garry, our HOA 
President passing away. She then introduced Matt Bower, our new President.  

Matt introduced John Felix our new Vice President and Charlotte Stertzer our new 
Treasurer. 

 Guest Speaker, Walter Breuggeman, the Traffic Services Program Engineer of the 
State of Florida Department of Transportation was introduced. Attending our 
meeting, also from FDOT was Mark Mathes and Matthew LeStrange. Mr. 
Breuggeman had a slide presentation showing the engineering study process that 
is needed before transit changes are approved by the state and county.  There 
was then time for questions, concerns and suggestions from those in attendance. 
It takes years of study, planning and to get funding to determine if a new traffic 
signal is warranted. Nothing happens overnight. Mr. Breuggeman said he would 
investigate the new turn lane that was just put in at our subdivision entrance and 
Cortez. He then agreed to pass on future updates from the traffic committee to 
Joanne Tevere, our HOA liaison.  

After a brief recess, there was a unanimous vote to accept Matt Bower as our 
HOA President, John Felix as our Vice President and Charlotte Stertzer as our new 
Treasurer. 

Note: Association financial bookkeeping records available to members upon 
request. 
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